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March 29, 2018
Dear Parents and Ultimate Track Athletes,

     The Track season is approaching quickly and the coaches wanted to share some ideas and expectations with parents and athletes.  The season will last 7 weeks starting on Tuesday, April 24 and ending Thursday, June 7.  Athletes will prepare to compete at an interscholastic level in either or both Track and Field and Ultimate Frisbee. The coaches expect that the runners, throwers and jumpers will work towards the following physical standards:

1. Players will stretch their arms, legs and torso EVERYDAY.  

2. Players will jog independently, striving towards jogging a mile without stopping.  Good athletes show up to practice in shape.  Bike riding and swimming will also prepare you to be your best.  Join a friend at lunch and break to exercise.  
3. Players will strive to perform at least 50 push ups and 50 sit ups per day.  Feel free to spread these out through the day as we do not anticipate everyone doing them all in one sitting.  Exceeding the 50 will only make you stronger.

4. To practice and to play in games, players will need to have the following items, everyday:  Water bottle, shorts, T-shirt, running shoes and/or cleats and weather-related warm-ups.  For safety reasons, missing these items will cause a player to practice their skills independently of team activities or to be completely removed from practice.  

5. Please remember that Willowgrams describing transportation will need to be submitted prior to the first practice.  Pickup is at 4:30 PM, Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. The fee for this spring’s Ultimate Track team is $60, payable to Willow Hill School.
6. Occasionally, practices will be held off-campus at locations including but not limited to Davis Farm or Maynard HS. No transportation change is needed.
7. Track workouts will happen Mon, Tues, Wed, and Thurs. Frisbee will practice on Mondays and in the second half of Wednesday’s practices. 
Thank you for considering the Ultimate Track team and we will see you on the 24th. 
Jay Phillips             David Brainard
